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	Nursery

	Welcome back to all the children and a Happy New Year to you all. We are happy to see you all back in Nursery and hope you all enjoyed your break. The children have settled back in to the Nursery routine well. We have been very busy on our first week back, learning about different types of Winter weather and talking about what sort of clothing we should expect to wear in winter. We have also been busy practising our fine motor skills by developing scissor control and pencil control.

	Reception

	
	This week we have started the topic of dinosaurs. The children thoroughly enjoyed watching the dinosaur eggs hatch and have discussed different facts that they know about dinosaurs. This week the children have also been practising their number formation; please support your child at home with their formation. The children have also been learning about words that rhyme. The children have enjoyed listening to stories including rhyming words and continuing rhyming strings. Please encourage your child to tell you what they have learnt.

	Year 1

	1
	Welcome back! We hope you all had a lovely break. The children have enjoyed talking about what they did during their holidays with their friends and teachers. This week in Literacy the children have used their discussion about what they did in the holidays to help them write an independent piece about what they did. They all tried to remember to include time words, capital letters, finger spaces and full stops. We have started our new Literacy topic, based on the story ‘Not Now Bernard.’ The children very much enjoyed this story and loved talking about the monster! In Numeracy, the children have been working with money and in particular learning about the value of coins from 1p up to £2 as well as finding different ways of making a given amount. During outdoor education we have been playing a variety of games to support the development of the children’s listening skills. In P.E the children have started the new topic of Storytime Dance for their indoor session and this week have been focusing on rhythm and keeping in time with a rhythm to music. The children will be working outdoors to continue to develop their skills in throwing and catching, particularly when working with a partner.  Just another reminder. As we are doing Outdoor Education every Monday could you please bring in wellington boots and warm clothing (scarves/gloves) as it can get quite muddy and cold.  

	Year 2

	2A
	Welcome back, 2A! You have done an excellent job with settling back into the class and school routines and have shown me that you are ready to learn again!  We started straight away with recapping addition and subtraction and moved onto more formal methods using column methods and regrouping. In Science, we have been looking at how animals have adapted to their environment and how they have used those adaptations to survive. Well done, 2A. I'm really impressed.

	2D
	Welcome back 2D, you have been missed! We have started a new topic this term; we will be looking at and learning about Kings and Queens. In Literacy, we have been reading a story called the King, the Mice and the Cheese and we will be writing our own version of the story next week. In Maths, we have been practising our Arithmetic and problem-solving skills.

	2K
	All children in year 2 have come back to school and settled in perfectly. They have been really busy learning new skills in literacy, maths and science. In Literacy children have read the book called The King, Mice and Cheese. They really enjoyed this book and are now building up to writing their own version of the story. The children have chosen the animals they want to change in the story and are looking forward to writing their story up in best. In maths the children have been learning the column method for addition and subtraction. They have started off really well with this and have also started to do this with re-grouping. Well done. Good job.
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	Year 3

	3G
	We have had a great first week back at School. It is lovely to hear that everyone had a fantastic break and are ready for more learning this term! In Numeracy this week, we have been learning how to partition numbers in lots of different ways. We can even draw a diagram to show how we have partitioned the numbers. We have started our new topic in IPC, the water cycle. The children have thoroughly enjoyed learning about the different stages of the water cycle and can now explain what collection, evaporation, condensation and precipitation is.

	3O
	This week in Year 3 we have started looking at adventure stories. We have written character and setting descriptions of the Wump World using fantastic vocabulary. In RE this week we talked about prejudice and we role played different scenarios. A very special well done to Jessica  Daisley, whose acting skills were particularly fantastic. We hope you all had a lovely Christmas and HAPPY NEW YEAR!!

	3R
	A very busy first week back in 3R! We have begun our new topic book which is 'The Wump World' by Bill Peet. In literacy we have been revising how to punctuate speech and how to write character and setting descriptions. In numeracy we have been practising mental addition and subtraction with larger numbers as well as partitioning in different ways. In IPC we have started to learn about the water cycle and our new science topics are humans and plants!

	Year 4
  4A

Welcome back everybody. We hope you enjoyed the Christmas break. It is great to see everyone refreshed and ready to work. In literacy this week we have been identifying the features of play scripts with the intention of creating our own by the end of the module. In numeracy we have been working out how to identify equivalent fractions while in science we have been learning all about the differing properties of solids, liquids and gasses. Keep up the good work.
  4G
Happy new year everyone. We hope you had a relaxing festive break. In numeracy this week we have been learning how to identify equivalent fractions, while in literacy we have been looking at play script features. Soon we will be creating our own scripts based on our new set text, Macbeth by William Shakespeare. In science we have also been learning about the vastly different properties of three states of matter – liquids, solids and gasses.
  4P
Happy new year to you all. It has been another busy week in year 4. As well as investigating different states of matter in our science lessons, we have been exploring the features associated with play scripts in literacy. We have been looking at identifying equivalent fractions and decimal numbers in numeracy. We have also looked at the impact that Roman roads had upon the UK in our IPC lessons.


	Year 5

	    5B
	This week in 5B we have been preparing to write our own myths. In maths, we have been working hard to solve word problems and using the inverse to check our answers are correct. In IPC, we have started our work on ‘The Ancient Greeks’ and have been fascinated to discover that the planet’s names are linked closely to their beliefs.  .  

	    5C
	In Literacy, we have been learning about Myths, exploring the use of extended noun phrases, linking paragraphs and speech. In maths, we have been doing long multiplication and word problems with multiple steps. Our new topic ‘The Ancient Greeks’ is great fun. This week we have been making laurel leaf crowns for display and even creating our own Olympic-inspired medals. Well done, 5C! 

	    5J
	This week, 5J have been busy using their reasoning skills to solve increasingly complex word problems with a range of operations. In Literacy, we have been looking at how characters can be developed through detailed description such as expanded noun phrases. Our IPC has taken us back to the days of ‘The Ancient Greeks’ and we really enjoyed our creative afternoon this week! Keep working hard, 5J. 

	Year 6

	    6S
	A positive start to the new term in 6S! Set 1 literacy are very intrigued about the new book 'The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas' since we have retrieved literal and inferential information about the events and characters. In Numeracy, we have been working on our reasoning skills looking at inverse, missing number, sequences and negative numbers.

	    6T
	Welcome back. In 6T this week, the children have had a reading focus week. In Literacy, they have started their new novels which are all based on World War 2. They have been retrieving information, summarising, finding evidence and inferring. During Maths, the children have started to use reasoning skills to tackle worded problems including negative numbers and sequences.

	    6N
	This week in 6N  we have been presenting our World War 2 projects to the class using props, powerpoints and speeches. In Literacy we have started a new novel, Goodnight Mister Tom, focusing on the characters Tom and Will. In Numeracy we have been recapping a range of maths skills and applying these to reasoning questions.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 13th January 2017





Reception 2017





Reminder - if you have any children whose date of birth falls between the months of September 2012 and August 2013, then please don’t forget to apply for a Reception place at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" �www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions� or speak to the office staff for an application form.


The deadline was 16th January 2017.


















































                                                         Unicef Article: 28


ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY FOR WEEK ENDING 22nd December 2016


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1H�
92.50%�
KS2�
6T�
97.50%�
�
REC�
RC�
89.58%�
Year 3�
3R�
94.17%�
�
Year 1�
1H�
92.50%�
Year 4�
4G�
87.08%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
92.24%�
Year 5�
5C�
90.83%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6T�
97.50%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RS/2D�
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
3O�
1 LATE�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
RC/1B/1H/2K�
11 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
5B�
11 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
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DORRINGTON DIARY - Dates for your Diary


�A Happy New Year to all of our parents!





25th January – Parents’ Open Day. You will be able to look at your children’s books and attend our reading clinics. Letters to be sent next week with more information.


13th February – Parents’ Evening. Letters to be sent to parents over the next few weeks.


 
























































YEAR GROUP NEWS





Unicef Articles: 12, 28, 29, 31








YEAR GROUP NEWS





Unicef Articles: 3, 18





MESSAGE TO ALL PARENTS





If you would like your child to walk home on their own, please ensure that you put it in writing and hand to the School Office.





If you change your Telephone Numbers or any other details please remember to let the school office know.





SCHOOL FUND CONTRIBUTION





When sending in School Fund money, please make sure you send it in a sealed envelope with your child’s name and class.  School Fund is £15.00 per family per year or alternatively pay £5.00 per term.





BREAKFAST CLUB


�Reminder to parents, Breakfast Club finishes at 8:50am. �Thank you.





WEATHER





In the case of bad weather the school will send a text message out to all parents as to whether school remains open or closed. For further weather updates please visit the school website.
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“Together we are stronger"








